Old Union Cemetery

Dear Friends And Family Members,

I am writing today to ask for your help and support in a project that is very important to me personally and I am sure will appeal to all of you who are lifelong members of the Harmon Gray Pipes Family Association or have  personal connections to Old Union Cemetery.

Like most of you, I have several generations of my ancestors buried in Old Union Cemetery but that is a fact I did not know about until a  passion for family history led me to Kentucky, Perryville, Marion and  Boyle Counties and the Cemetery in the early 1980s.  My interest in preserving and restoring the old cemetery and knowing more about the history of the area and the people who rest there has only grown over the years and now I would like to propose a project to honor and to preserve their memory. 

The Family Association has long been the main support for the Old Union or Doctor’s Fork Baptist Church Cemetery. If it were not for the financial resources, manual labor and caring attention provided by the Family Association over the years the cemetery would be in dire condition. As it is, the cemetery last year looked as good as I have seen it in many years. Robert Mayes has been working on restoring metal fencing, stones and grounds, Edwina Morgeson has made tremendous improvements in the grounds, weeds, fences and general condition. We installed a beautiful new Memorial stone for John Pipes Jr. and his wife Mary Morris. The stones for Nathaniel Pipes and Margaret Harmon, broken and scattered for many years, are being repaired. I have also made a personal vow to repair the long broken stones for Morris and William Pipes. We started a process of mapping the cemetery in 2007 and now have a database online of all the stones in the cemetery with a photographing session scheduled for this year. And yes, there were articles in the local newspaper that were negative and were unfair to Robert Mayes and the Family Association, but as Robby has pointed out in his wonderful, optimistic way, the notoriety and the attention was good for the cemetery in the long run.

Now I would like to propose a project that requires help from all of you. Please take a look at the enclosed page. Wouldn’t it be wonderful if we had a booklet with a page similar to this in it for every person or family in the cemetery? We could include pictures of the stone, pictures of the persons, obituaries, stories, biographies, family history, or almost anything that would be a remembrance. I have many such items for the Pipes family but have limited knowledge of the Harmons and Grays and even less knowledge of others in the cemetery. I have heard from some of you already and find that many of the people in the cemetery are related in some way to the Pipes Harmon and Gray families. I also need information about the history of the area, and the Presbyterian, Baptist and Black Congregations that used the church building. If you will get that info to me I will start putting it together, but I cannot do this without your help and involvement.

How can you help?  First, spread the word. Make copies of this letter and give it to others in your family or someone you know who has info about those in the cemetery. Dig through your family history and find Obits, pictures, items of interest and copy them and send them to me. Search out others who have an interest in this kind of project and get them involved. Make a few phone calls to that distant relative who knows all about the family history. Please help in this project.

There is a picture out there somewhere taken in the late 1880s of the old church building and many of the congregation standing in front. Have you seen it? Do you have a copy of it? I would love to include it.

My use of the Family Association mailing list for this one time mailing was OK’d by the Family Association and I am covering the cost of the mailing. 

There are preliminary plans to start up a web site for the family association and the cemetery and to put this information there. Until that happens, if you have email please get in touch with me that way so that we can communicate. Otherwise, I really like getting packages of info and letters in the mail.

Warmest Family Regards,

Bob Pipes
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